
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I hope that you’ve had a good week. This week has been a very busy week at Colmers Farm. 
 
On Monday, Year 5 took part in a workshop called 'Learn with the Lords', this was a 40-
minute Q and A session with a member of the House of Lords,  
Baroness Altmann. The children had the opportunity to ask the  
Baroness lots of questions about how the House of Lords works  
and what her role is. They learnt so much and we are so grateful 
to her for giving up her time for us. She was so impressed with the  
depth of the questions the children asked and was very  
complimentary of their manners. She even offered to show us around Parliament if we ever 
get the chance to go!  
 
Our Year 6s have been busy this week completing mock SATs tests. Well done Year 6, you all 
approached these maturely and with good levels of resilience.  
 
On Wednesday and Thursday we held our Governor Award Assemblies. During these termly 
assemblies, we celebrate three children from each year group - one of whom has been an 
excellent role model, one of whom has helped the well-being of others and one of whom has 
made excellent progress or attainment with their learning. Miss Cross, who is one of our 
staff governors, helped to give out these awards. Congratulations to our winners: 
 

 Governors’ Award – 
For being a role 
model to others 

Governors’ Award – 
For Improving the 

well-being of others 

Headteacher’s Award - 
For excellent 

achievement and 
progress 

Reception Ramaya J Meadow SM Archie H 

Year 1 Darcie-Leigh M Isla-Rose P Lincoln MG 

Year 2 Oscar B Maria-Mae JB Cash P 

Year 3 Phoebe SF Leila J Alex W 

Year 4 Isabelle B Rainy W Lilah C 

Year 5 Thomas H Phoebe H Sasha S 

Year 6 Alfie G Lillian F Jannat A 

 
In what is quickly becoming a Colmers Farm tradition at this  
time of the year, we held our Egg Diorama Competition and 
Easter Bonnet Parade. Once again, both events 
demonstrated just how imaginative and creative our parents  
and children are. The standard of creations was exceptional  
(I’ve resisted the temptation to write eggceptional there) and 
it was great to see so many parents at the Easter Bonnet Parade 
and Egg Diorama display. Thank you for your support with these and congratulations to our 
winners who were all selected by our school councillors. Thank you to our local Morrisons 
for providing us with the easter egg prizes for these competitions. 
 

Reception Elsie W, Olivia L, Aurora RS, Elijah H, Ayaana R, Adriana R 

Year 1 Reggie-Jay H, Nate S, Ella B, Shea W  

Year 2 Mikey I, Lilly Z, Aylah A, Hayden B  

Year 3 Paige C, Phoebe SF, Noah P, Nevaeh R 

Year 4 Callum B, Niamh M, Euan S, Lilah C 

Year 5 Olivia-Rose LS, Paige D, Mason K, Arley-Joe C 

Year 6 Keira W, Sophia ST, Phoebe S, Tilly M 

 

 
 

 

Do you have a safeguarding 
concern about a child? 

Contact:  
safeguarding@colmersfarm. 

excelsiormat.org 
 

Alternatively contact 
Birmingham City Council 

Children’s Trust on 0121 303 
1888 

 
Emergency out-of-hours 
number: 0121 675 4806 

 

 What’s new on our website? 
 
 
 
 
 
Exclusions Policy (Policies and 
Procedures) 
Child Protection and Safeguarding 
Policy (Policies and Procedures) 
Art Newsletter (Art Studio) 

 
Monday 17th April 

Children return to school 
 

Wednesday 19th April 
Open Morning for Year 6 

parents 
 

Thursday 27th April 
Daily Mile Day  

 
Friday 28th April 

Dyslexia Workshop 
 

Friday 5th May 
Coronation Tea Party 

 
Monday 8th May 

Coronation Bank Holiday 
 

Week beginning 8th May 
KS2 SATs Week 
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Happy Birthday Messages 
 

For the next 3 weeks, we would like to wish a very happy birthday 
to: 
 
Poppy  1W 6 Abeerah 1W 6 
Laurie  1W 6 Iliia  2B 7 
Theo  2P 7 Winnie-Mae 2P 7 
Paige  3F 8 Kataleya 3F 8 
Lacey  4G 9 Tahmid 4L 9 
Charley 5M 10 Elizabeth 5T 10 
Oliver  6D 11 Elissa  6G 11 
Lexie  6G 11 Arian  6G 11 
 
 

Please follow us on 
Twitter! 

Our Twitter feed is where we 
celebrate the wonderful 
learning we see from our 

pupils everyday! 

@Colmers_FarmPS 

 
 
 
A friend asks you for your password to an online game. 
What do you do?  
 

a. Not share it… I should keep passwords secret 

from everybody.  

b. Tell them, let them use it and then change it 

later.  

c. Tell them. They’re my friend and I trust them 

to use it.   

 
 
 
 

This week’s answer = A. You should always keep your passwords safe, 
even if you trust the other person. You never know what they might 
do with your private information.  
 

 
Unfortunately, we are saying goodbye to two of our teachers today, Miss Morgan and Miss Thomas. I would like to thank them 
for all their hard work at our school. We will all miss them, and we wish them the best of luck at their new schools. Mr Grey and 
Ms Menon will be our new teachers in these classes. I am sure you will make them feel very welcome at our school.  
 
This week your child should have brought home the knowledge organiser for their next history and geography topic. Please read 
this through with your child and encourage them to complete some of the homework activities. After the holidays, please send 
into school any work your child completes. We always love to see these and we use these as part of our displays in school.  
 
We are proud to announce that we have started working towards the Leading Parent Partnership Award (LPPA). The LPPA is 
nationally recognised and is awarded to schools who work closely with families of its pupils.  It will make our work with families 
better, improve communication and build more activities for families in school. The award provides a challenging framework 
within which we can strengthen partnerships with parents and carers. There are ten evidence-based objectives which are 
required for the award.  The initial meeting took place on Thursday 30th March in school. Thank you to all parents/carers who 
returned the evaluation form.  If any of you would like to volunteer to be a part of a working party (we would meet once every 
half term at least) which will enhance our provision in this area, please contact Miss Cross. 

 
I hope that you have a wonderful break with your families over Easter. We look forward to welcoming you all back to Colmers 
Farm on Monday 17th April.  
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
 
Mr Williams  
 



  

To celebrate the coronation of King Charles III on 6th May, we are inviting all pupils to 
take part in an art competition. 

 
We would like you to create a portrait of King Charles III. You can use any materials to 

create your artwork, it could be pencil, coloured pencils, felt-tips, pen, collage, a 
digital drawing, paint or it could be a combination of lots of different materials. It can 

be 2D or 3D, big or small, the choice is yours! 
 

The competition deadline is Friday 21st April. 
 

Good luck and we can’t wait to see your creative responses.  
 



 

 

  

How has your child’s 

class done this term? 

 

Attendance and 

punctuality remain a 

high priority for Colmers 

Farm Primary School. 

This week children who 

have attended for 95% 

or more this term 

received their 

attendance badge.  

For some children this 

was a bronze badge, 

for others this was their 

second term winning 

an attendance badge 

and they now have 

their silver badge. 

All children will now 

reset ready for the 

summer term 

attendance badge 

challenge. 

 

 

 



 
 

  

At Colmers Farm Primary School safeguarding children is of paramount importance. We have 4 

Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSLs) who can be contacted by parents should they have a 

safeguarding concern. If you have safeguarding concerns about a child, please email school using 

the following email address: safeguarding@colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org. Our 4 DSLs are: 

Safeguarding at Colmers Farm Primary School  
Please see the safeguarding page on our school website: 

Safeguarding - Colmers Farm (excelsiormat.org) 

https://www.colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org/our-school/safeguarding/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

READ, READ, READ! 
Reading is a key skill which is so 

important to any child’s 
development at any age. Please 
try to listen to your child read at 
least once a day (for 10-15 mins 

ideally). It’s also great for children 
to listen to you reading aloud as 

well.  
 

As you know, our children in 
Years 1-6 have access to 

thousands of books online via 
myON. If you need help accessing 

this, please contact your child’s 
class teacher or the school office. 
 
 



 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points 

1st 6G 225,903 

2nd 4G 183,012 

3rd 5T 163,609 

4th 3F 162,879 

5th 5M 138,756 

6th 6D 62,741 

7th 4L 60,993 

8th 3J 44,817 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Timothy (4G) 142,780 

2nd Rocco (6G) 61,284 

3rd Hao Lin (5M) 57,047 

Highest score this year 

Best participating class this 

week 

Well done 6G - 100% 

 Class 

Name 

Number of Points  

1st 6G 133,955,326 

2nd 5T 131,307,329 

3rd 5M 66,010,742 

4th 6D 16,240,910 

5th 4L 15,624,996 

6th 1K 9,157,028 

7th 4G 7,798,986 

8th 3J 6,705,684 

9th 2P 3,975,256 

10th 3F 2,189,910 

11th  1W 661,400 

12th 2B 512,966 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Poppie (6G) 48,556,816 

2nd  Ryan (5M) 44,868,792 

3rd Harrison (5T) 26,602,448 

Highest score this year 

Chase (5M) 632,523,000 

 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points  

1st 5M 15,618 

2nd 6G 14,120 

3rd 4L 8,750 

4th 3F 5,081 

5th 4G 4,440 

6th 5T 3,950 

7th 2P 2,533 

8th 6D 1,736 

9th 3J 860 

10th  2B 660 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Nazila (5M) 4,610 

2nd Danielle (3F) 3,614 

3rd Hayden (4L) 2,440 

Highest score this year 

Aliza (5T) 33,161 



 
 
 
 
  

What should I do If I have any concerns about my child’s mental health?  
 

Please speak to your child’s class teacher or a member of our school’s pastoral team (Mrs Taylor, 
Miss Evans or Miss Storer). 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At Colmers Farm Primary School, we place a high 
priority on our children wearing the correct school 

uniform. Please note that our children are not 
allowed to wear trainers in school unless this is short 

term with prior agreement. 
 

For details about our school uniform requirements, 
please see the uniform section on our school website.  

 
Thank you for your support with this. 

 

Rubery Community Swop Shop is a 
fabulous organisation which helps 

families by providing pre-loved 
school uniform, PE kit and footwear 

to them FOR FREE. Please visit 
www.ruberyswopshop.co.uk or 

ruberyswopshop@outlook.com for 
more information. 

 

Congratulations to all of our hot chocolate winners this week. They are: 
 
Miganne RL 
Nonso  2P 
William 3F 
Kaicee  4L 
Iyanna  5T 
Sophia  6D 

Well done to: 
 
Gracie-Mae RG  Davin  RL  Jace  RT 
Summer-Rai 1K  Ruby  1W  Hayden  2B 
Nonso  2P  Paige  3F  Khaleesi 3J 
Iyanna  4G  Logan  4L  Rennzo  5M 
Mianne  5T  Chad  6D  Zayd  6G  

This week’s house point results 

Farah Thompson Daley Ennis-Hill 

230 221 222 232 



  





 
  



  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help for all families 
in Birmingham

Food 
& Energy

Youth 
Support

Domestic 
Abuse

Emergency 
Funding

Money & 
Debt Advice

Data & IT Under 5’s 
Support

School Uniforms 
& Clothing

Parenting Special Needs 
& Disabilities

Bereavement Housing Sexual 
Health

Mental 
Health

Play


